
 
IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 

 

This notice applies to your vehicle,  

. 

NHTSA Recall No. 22V-821 

1/23/2023 

 

Dear  

 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 

 

Brenner Tank has decided that a defect, which relates to motor vehicle safety, exists in certain 

2020-2021 model year Brenner Tank vehicles. 

 

Description of Defect 

 The steer arm on the IMT lift axle has potential to fail. 

 

Risk to Motor Vehicle Safety: 

The fractured steer arm and tie rod can separate and fall to the ground, increasing the risk 

of crash or injury. 

 

Precautions You Should Take: 

Make immediate arrangements with a Dexter authorized service facility to replace the 

steer arms. 

 

Remedy: 

Enclosed with this notification is Safety Bulletin “#SB015”.  The equipment listed 

within, should be inspected, and remedied per the instructions described in bulletin 

#SB015. This repair should take approximately 6 hours and will be performed at no cost 

to the owner. The owner may perform this recall and be reimbursed by Dexter Trailer 

Products of Canada Corporation. Contact Dexter Heavy Duty Field Service Technicians 

Rudy Wosing or Phil Schnurr at 226-242-5291.  

 

Further Assistance: 

If you have questions or concerns about this recall, please contact Brenner Tank 

Warranty Department at 920-322-1041, Monday-Friday, 7:00am-5:00pm, CT. 

 

If Dexter Trailer Products of Canada Corporation fails or is unable to remedy this defect 

without charge, or within a reasonable amount of time, you may submit a written 

complaint to:  

 

Administrator 

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 

1200 New Jersey AVE SE 

Washington, DC 20590 



 

You may also call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-

9153); or go to http://www.safercar.gov. 

 

 

If you are the lessor of this vehicle, please forward a copy of this notice to the lessee within 10 

days to comply with federal regulations.  

. 

If this repair has been performed at cost to the owner prior to receipt of this notification, the 

owner may be eligible to receive reimbursement for the cost of obtaining a pre-notification 

remedy of the problem associated with this recall. For more information, contact the Brenner 

Tank Warranty Department at 920-322-1041, Monday – Friday, 7:00am – 5:00pm, CT.  

 

If you no longer own the vehicle, contact the Brenner Tank Warranty Department at 920-322-

1041, Monday – Friday, 7:00am – 5:00pm, CT.  

 

We apologize for any inconvenience and thank you for your attention to this safety matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rick Kostro 

Warranty Manager 

Wabash 

450 Arlington Ave.  

Fond du Lac, WI 54935 




